The DMEC Board of Directors held their regular monthly board meeting on Thursday, October 17, 2013. Attending were Skipper Ward, Doug Graham, Benny Weston, Jeannie Smith, Lendall Martin, Curtis Turner, Mike Walker, Jason Sanders, Paul Shelton, Ken Marshall, Kathy Heagwood, and John Ponder.

## Business:

- 1. September board minutes approved. M-Weston. S-Graham. Passed 9-0.
- 2. September financial statement approved. M-Shelton. S-Martin. Passed 9-0.
- 3. A Christmas bonus of \$1,000.00 was approved. M-Turner. S-Sanders. Passed 9-0.
- 4. Kristie Cheyne resigned as Paraprofessional at Foreman Preschool. M-Graham. S-Shelton. Passed 9-0.
- 5. Insurance was discussed.
- 6. Board members were updated on board training.

Next board meeting will be on Thursday, November 21, 2013. Dr. Kimbrell will be our guest.

Submitted by John Ponder